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SUMMARY 

Both the construction and financial aspects of Measure L have been well managed.  The construction 
schedule is expected to be met by end 2018 and will be achieved within the $77M budget. 

OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP ISSUE 

The CBOC currently consists of five individuals: Marty Michaels (Chair and Senior Representative), Amy 
Chen (Vice Chair and At-Large Representative), Frank Cancilla (Business Representative), Susan Fowle 
(At-Large Representative), and Adrienne O’Leary (Parent or Guardian of a Child Enrolled in the District).   

We currently have two vacancies and the terms of two of our current members will expire in May 2018.  
In anticipation of not being able to fill the currently vacancies and term expirations, the Deputy 
Superintendent consulted with our Bond Attorney to discuss possible remedies.  The Bond Attorney 
stated that as long as the School district continues to make a good faith attempt to fill the open 
positions and the term expirations, the current committee membership may continue to function as is 
past the member service expiration dates and still be in compliance with California law.  The District’s 
monthly newsletter continues to advertise the specific openings to fulfill this requirement. 

OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE MEETINGS 

The CBOC has met quarterly nine times since its inception in 2015.  The primary presentation and 
discussion topics have been the detailed construction completion plan and financial budget compliance.  
The District’s management has been cooperative with the CBOC in all respects, with identified issues 
resolved or in process of being resolved.  The Deputy Superintendent and Bond Director, or their 
representatives, have actively participated in all of our meetings.  For the past 18 months the meetings 
have been held at the various school sites within the District so the committee member may view the 
construction progress and completion first hand. 

THE ENVIRONMENT 

The planning/construction environment in Santa Clara County continues to be constrained by a shortage 
of skilled labor.  However, our project planning and reduced approval times by the Division of State 
Architect (DSA) have successfully mitigated the issues.  



CONTROLS AND EXTERNAL AUDIT 

The CBOC has also reviewed the results of the annual external financial audit of Measure L.  There were 
no deficiencies or weaknesses of financial reporting noted by the auditor.  The CBOC was pleased to see 
that a significant number (57%) of the Measure L financial transactions were successfully audited, which 
strongly suggests that the BUSD is getting what it paid for.  Also, all purchase orders and expenditures 
are presented for review and approval at each BUSD Board meeting. 

SUMMARY 

The Measure L program is complex, with many elements occurring at the same time.  It’s realistic to 
expect that there will be scheduling and/or cost issues as the projects progress.  However, the CBOC has 
confidence in the BUSD management’s ability to address these issues properly and in a timely manner 
resulting in the success of the Measure L Bond Program. 
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